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THE INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION OF THE TOWN OF AVON HELD A MEETING ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2018.
Present were Clifford Thier, Chair; Michael Beauchamp, Vice-Chair; and Commissioners
Bob Breckinridge, Martha Dean and Dean Applefield.  Absent were Commissioners Michael Feldman and Jed Usich.   Also present was John McCahill, Planning and Community Development Specialist/Wetlands Agent.
Mr. Thier called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
OTHER BUSINESS

Letter from William A. Ferrigno, President, Sunlight Construction, LLC, requesting a five (5) year extension for APP #733, 124 Hollister Drive: Sunlight Construction, Inc., applicant. The applicant also requests the transfer of the wetlands permit from Robert T. Parker to Sunlight Construction, Inc. 

William Ferrigno was present.

Mr. McCahill indicated that this request is similar to the recent request for s transfer and extension related to App. #699 (from Leaska to Sard Homes).  App. #733 (owner Robert Parker) was approved on November 5, 2013, to construct a single-family house.  The property at 124 Hollister Drive was purchased by Mr. Ferrigno in July 2018.  
Mr. Ferrigno agreed with Mr. McCahill’s comments adding that the property will now be served by sanitary sewers, rather than a septic system, as the sewer main located across the street is being extended.  
In response to Ms. Dean’s question, Mr. Ferrigno explained that nothing has really changed since the original approval and noted that the grading will be similar and the lot will now be served by public water, rather than via a private well as originally proposed.   

In response to Ms. Dean’s question, Mr. McCahill confirmed that he has walked the site several times, confirming that the environmental conditions have not changed in the past five years. 
In response to Mr. Breckinridge’s questions, Mr. McCahill explained that the house construction would take place on the high point on the lot, as there are wetlands on either side.  The elimination of the proposed septic system reduces activity in the regulated area.  He added that he always reviews site development plans for house construction against what was approved to ensure that the plans are substantially the same and therefore no specific conditions need to be imposed.  He noted that he is not aware of any effects by the development across the street that would change anything on the subject site.
In response to Mr. Applefield’s question, Mr. McCahill confirmed that the Commission has the authority to transfer permits; it is stated clearly in the Regulations.  

There were no further comments.

Mr. Beauchamp motioned to extend the approval for App. #733 for five (5) years.  The motion, seconded by Ms. Dean, received unanimous approval. 
Mr. Applefield motioned to transfer the approval for App #733 from Robert Parker to Sunlight Construction.  The motion, seconded by Mr. Breckinridge, received unanimous approval.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Mr. Breckinridge motioned to approve the minutes of the July 10, 2018, meeting, as submitted.  The motion seconded by Mr. Beauchamp, received unanimous approval.
Mr. Breckinridge motioned to approve the minutes of the July 24, 2018, meeting, as submitted.  The motion seconded by Mr. Beauchamp, received unanimous approval.

NEXT MEETING: 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, November 6, 2018.
The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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